
 
 
BULLETIN TYPE: Notice to Issuers 
BULLETIN DATE: March 16, 2020 
 
 
Re: COVID-19 Measures 
 
 
TSX Venture Exchange (the “Exchange”) is providing notice on a measure we have undertaken in response 
to the Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic. To ensure our staff’s safety and continuity of our operations, 
most of our Listed Issuer Services (“LIS”) staff are working from home effective as of the end of the day on 
March 13, 2020. The Exchange advises Issuers to submit all documents to LIS staff electronically until 
further notice. To the extent possible, we also ask that Issuers submit electronically any filing fees 
associated with their submissions. Our LIS staff will work diligently with all Issuers to ensure that any 
disruptions to our review and approval of Issuer transactions as a result of this measure are kept to a 
minimum.  
 
We ask for your understanding as we move to adapt in the face of this global challenge. We will continually 
reassess and be in communication with you as the situation evolves. Our thoughts go out to all of those 
affected by the coronavirus across our communities.  
 
If you have any questions about this Bulletin, please contact: 
 

Charlotte Bell Senior Policy Counsel 604-643-6577 charlotte.bell@tmx.com 
Kyle Araki Director, Capital Formation (Calgary) 403-218-2851 kyle.araki@tmx.com 
Tim Babcock Managing Director, Capital Formation (Toronto) 416-365-2202 tim.babcock@tmx.com 
Andrew Creech Director, Capital Formation (Vancouver) 604-602-6936 andrew.creech@tmx.com 
Sylvain Martel Director, Capital Formation (Montréal and 

Toronto) 
514-788-2408 sylvain.martel@tmx.com 
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